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2022-2023 ENROLLMENT RENEWAL 
(AVAILABLE IN SEPTEMBER)  

As a reminder, the 2022-2023 annual enrollment renewal 
period is next month. All the children's enrollments will 
expire at the end of September. In September we will be 
providing the instructions on how to download your 2022
-2023 Enrollment Renewal Report. You will NOT be 
printing individual enrollments. Providers will have the 
month of September to obtain the parent signatures. This 
report may not be downloaded prior to September. 
Please wait for our upcoming instructions via email and 
KidKare messages.  

 

ONLINE MANDATORY ANNUAL TRAINING 
(AVAILABLE IN SEPTEMBER) 

It’s that time of the year again. The annual MANDATORY 
training is coming next month. This year’s annual training 
will be online. Providers will have the month of Septem-
ber to read and complete the annual training test. The 
2022 mandatory annual training will be available in our 
website under the Annual Training Tab as of September 
10th. Please wait for our upcoming instructions via email 
and KidKare messages.  

Failure to complete the mandatory annual training is 
grounds for serious deficiency.  

 

2022-2023 FEDERAL REIMBURSEMENT 
RATES  

The USDA has announced the reimbursement rates for 
2022-2023. The rates have increase significantly in com-
parison to past years. The rates include temporary 10 
cent increases per meal because of the Keep Kids Fed 
Act.  

Please be advised, at the moment Tier 2 providers in the 
Child and Adult Care Food Program providers are being 
reimbursed at Tier 1 rates. 

2022-2023 Federal Reimbursement Rates  
Effective July 1, 2022-June 30, 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION REQUIRED FOR PROVIDERS 
CLAIMING THEIR OWN CHILDREN (DUE 
AUGUST 26, 2022)  

This is a reminder that this month, providers currently 
claiming or wanting to start to claim their own/foster 
children or residential children need to complete 
a Meal Benefit Form for us to determine if your own chil-
dren/foster or residential children will qualify for 2022-
2023, based on your household income. 

Meal benefit forms are required for providers who: 
 
- Want to claim/continue to claim their own children 
(biological/adopted) or residential children (children that 
live in the provider’s residence).  
 
- Want to claim their foster child(ren), who live in the 
provider’s residence . Foster children require to have 
their own meal benefit form (one form per foster child).  
 

 
For those providers who fall in the categories listed 
above, the Meal Benefit Form needs to be updated in the 
month of August. The Meal Benefit Form is due by no lat-

er than Friday, August 26, 2022.  

The Meal Benefit Form was emailed to providers cur-
rently claiming children in the categories listed above. If 
you did not receive the email and wish to apply, you can 
access the form in the link below: 

http://www.evergreencacfp.org/
uploads/1643660381dch06-mbf_for_providers.pdf 

 

Breakfast Lunch Dinner  Snack 

$1.66 $3.04 $3.04 $0.97 

http://www.evergreencacfp.org/uploads/1643660381dch06-mbf_for_providers.pdf
http://www.evergreencacfp.org/uploads/1643660381dch06-mbf_for_providers.pdf


 

 

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its 

agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating 

based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity con-

ducted or funded by USDA. 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, 

American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of 

hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program infor-

mation may be made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: 

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter 

all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or 

letter to USDA by: 

(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or 

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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Happy Birthday 
Evergreen Providers ! 


